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CIRCULAR NO. 27/14.                                                              November 14, 2014. 

  

(For circulation among all the members of the Governing Council of AIBPARC, 
All affiliates and Secretaries of different State Committees) 

  

Sub:  All out preparation needed for making the Dharna of 6th February, 2015 a total success. 

  

Dear Comrades, 

  

You might have received by now the earlier communication where we have conveyed that a massive Dharna of 
Bank retirees will be organised at Jantar Mantar, New Delhi on 6th February, 2015 to focus the demands of 
Retirees before the Government/IBA and the society. As a preparation to the said Dharna, all affiliates are to 
take certain emergent steps which are noted hereunder :- 

• To identify the persons who will be participating in the Dharna – while doing so it may please be 
ensured that the number of such persons should definitely be more than what was in the earlier occasion 
– wherever possible, preference should be given to mobilize persons in large numbers from 
Delhi/Himachal/Haryana/Punjab/Rajasthan/Uttar Pradesh etc.  

• To arrange for Railway Tickets for persons travelling from outstation centres to Delhi well ahead – 
journey plan to be done in such a manner so that they can be present at Jantar Mantar before 10 a.m. 
sharp. 

• Return journey tickets of such persons are to be planned in such a manner so that respective participants 
may ensure their presence at Jantar Mantar at least upto the end of the day.  

• Each affiliate will make a review of the level of earlier participation made by them and remove the snags 
if there be any and take effective steps to avoid the same. 

• Each affiliate may please contact beforehand the serving comrades of their banks working in Delhi and 
organisations operating in the capital. 

• Our Delhi State Unit will remain in close contact with AIBOC, Delhi Unit and seek their assistance and 
co-operations in all possible manners. 



• Each affiliate will please inform the central office the probable attendance from each bank at least 30 
days ahead of the programme i.e within 1st week of January, 2015. 

  

Comrades, there may be many other issues which have not been mentioned in the foregoing paragraphs. By 
issuance of this circular, we just remind some of the action points which are required to be taken beforehand. 
This is our fervent hope that every affiliate, every leader, every activist, every veteran and every well-wisher 
will do his/her utmost to ensure that the programme through astounding success becomes a landmark in this 
history of bank pensioners movement. 
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